Apt. M-~7, 17 Inner Drive
St, Paul 5, Minnesota
April 19, 1956

AIR MATL

Dro H. B. Stenzel
Conrad Hilton Hotel
Chicago, Illinois

Dear Henryk:

I have your letter of April 16, and I am sorry that I cannot
meet you in Chicago. It is a little late for.me to plan such a trip,
Thiel, Swain, Sloan, and Schwartz of this department will all be away,
and I had expected to be on hand here.

The trouble also is compounded by the great volume of work that
must be done for the GSA. The pressure now is to get the guidebook
for the Precambrian trip ready. We must have it all typed and ready
for offset printing by June lst. The guidebook is a rather elaborate
affair, and I must do most of the work of editing and collating the
material submitted by a large number of psople. This weekend Dr,
Marsden of the Oliver Mining Division is coming here from Duluth,
and next week I hope some of the other geolggists from the iron ranges
vwill be in for conferences. It is too late to reschedule these con-
ferences without upsetting the time table. We must worry about the
typing, the drafting, etec.

I hope to send you some data sheets and reprints. If plans
develop, I should consider coming to Houston for talks, but I hope
this can be arranged so as not to interfere with the workings of
the GSA meeting committees that I must look after. Best regards and
I hope that you enfjoy the meetings; I wish I could be there.

nczrely yours,

S, S, "oldich





